PENDLETON DISTRICT CHAPTER SCGS

Our next meeting will be Tuesday June 19, 1979 at 7:30 PM thome Federal Savings & Loan in Lakeview Plaza on US 123-76 in Clemson.

Program: to be announced.

2-77

At our May meeting Linda Cheek shared her experiences gathering information from tombstones in Pickens County. Also, Dr. Eugene Sneary, our state president, gave a thorough review of the history of the Society and the recent activities of the various chapters. Dr. Sneary previewed the July workshop and the fall annual meeting of the Society. Finally, Mr. Riggs Goodman gave an update of the cemetery survey project for Pickens County: Ir. Goodman encouraged everyone who inquires about a cemetery to be as specific as possible. Don't ask for the Baptist Church cemetery in Pickens County because there two dozen (or more) that fit this description.

Our annual list of members and families they are working on has been delayed. One reason is that some members have been slow turning in a membership form to the treasurer. Failure to do so means you aren't officially a member. You also probably missed the recent issue of the state publication: The Carolina Herald. Please try_to get the forms turned in to Ers. Davis by our June meeting. If you don't, please don't be surprised if the list is published without your information.

Please don't forget the deadline for registration at the state workshop July 7 in Columbia. Your advanced registration is needed so someone will know how many to expect for lunch. If you need a ride, try making arrangements with someone at our June meeting. This workshop is a very good chance to determine what to do if you haven't been researching in North Carolina or what you should have done if you have been researching in North Carolina. Mrs. Thite knows the North Carolina Archives and the western quarter of the state which was once Rowan County.